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The Permanent Mission of Mexico to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development and wishes to refer to the activities of the Subcommittee on Partnership for Development Policies, which, at its meeting of Friday, December 2, 2011, distributed the draft rules of procedure of the Inter-American Committee on Tourism with a view to garnering observations from member states and so strengthen those rules over the course of the coming meetings.

In that regard, the Government of Mexico requests the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development to consider the following points designed to bolster the document and introduce general guidelines on the workings of the above committee:

1. We suggest that under Article 3 of Section II (COMPOSITION AND FUNCTIONS), the Committee also be ascribed the function of preparing its work plan, as provided in paragraph 18 of the Declaration of San Salvador.
2. In keeping with paragraph 20 of the Declaration of San Salvador, we recommend that consideration be given to the inclusion of a mechanism for dialogue with all the stakeholders as a means to encourage the expansion and enhancement of tourism services.
3. As regards criteria or mechanisms for the allocation and use of financial resources furnished by member states, we believe that the question as to whether those funds should be placed in a humanitarian fund or a specific fund should be dealt with and decided directly by the Committee at its first meeting.
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4. We regard as positive the inclusion of private-sector participation in the future activities of the Committee, as emphasized in paragraph 6 of the Declaration of San Salvador. The involvement of private entities in the Inter-American Telecommunication Commission (CITEL) and the Inter-American Committee on Ports (CIP) stands as an example thereof.

The Permanent Mission of Mexico avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development renewed assurances of its highest and most distinguished consideration.

Washington, D.C., January 13, 2012
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